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Welcome

Following a continental breakfast, Mr. Mearse convened the meeting. He welcomed the Board to Houston saying he was looking forward to a good agenda and discussion.  He introduced The Reverend Duane Brooks, pastor of Tallowood Baptist Church.  Dr. Brooks, a Baylor alum, has been pastor at Tallowood for seven years.  He is a past and future member of Baylor’s Board of Regents.
Dr. Brooks thanked Dean Kelley and the School of Engineering and Computer Science “for their good works.”  He said that, while it’s thought that “engineering students go to that sister school on Highway 6 on the Brazos,” there are other options (at Baylor).  Dr. Brooks expressed his appreciation to the faculty of the School of Engineering and Computer Science.  He welcomed the Board to Tallowood.  He said he was reminded of a recent devotional contemplating “loving God with all one’s heart.  The heart is not just about emotion, but is the center of the soul, where choices are made.”  He referenced Matthew 15:19 and said “emotions can be deceiving.”  In concluding, he asked, “What can we do for the University?”
Dean’s Report

Dean Kelley led the Board in the “Dean’s Report” presentation.  He reviewed the day’s agenda and gave a “State of the University” summary.  He reported on the current value of the ECS Board of Advocates Endowed Scholarship.  He provided an update on current ECS academic programs.  He also predicted that software engineering and biomedical engineering would be the next directions for undergraduate programs of study.  Additionally, Dean Kelley gave an update on ECS faculty and staff, ECS student recruiting efforts, ECS recent activities, the ACM International Collegiate Programming Contest, and immediate goals.
Full Board Session I – What ECS Needs from the Board of Advocates
Mr. Doug Verret led the Board in discussion relating to 6 priorities identified by the Board at the Fall 2004 meeting.  The six priorities, with the first three being primary, are:

1. Experiential Learning

2. Student Recruiting

3. Academic/student contact

4. Research & Development

5. Resource Development

6. Corporate Foundations

Mr. Verret encouraged the board to identify a process by which it would continue to work on ECS initiatives between meetings.  Mr. Bobby Kincaid suggested a Board subcommittee structure.  Mr. Mearse suggested two groups: (1) an action-oriented group which would work on measurable outcomes and (2) a group that would grapple with important issues and topics of concern.  After more discussion, the Board agreed to identify a Board member who would work with an ECS liaison toward the identified goals.
Additionally, Mr. Steve Smith asked about funding for ECS capstone courses.  Dr. Farison answered on behalf of engineering.  There has traditionally been one capstone project in the fall and one in the spring.  The Board agreed that the ECS website would be a good place to track needs such as these.  Additionally, the fall Board meeting will be a good place for the Board members to report progress.

Full Board Session II – How the Board of Advocates Influences ECS
Mr. Trent Voigt led the Board in discussion of ways the Board might add value and what other philosophies and “big topics” there may be for the Board to impress upon faculty and students within the School of Engineering and Computer Science.  A major issue of Board consensus was positioning students and graduates in a global environment and economy.  Mr. Dean Swisher said it is the Board’s responsibility to interpret “the value of marketplace issues and frame them for ECS.”  Mr. Verret added that the Board is able to “see the big picture” and to “take complex pieces and put them together” for students and faculty.  Other topics listed by the Board of Advocates include: (1) project management and other soft skills, (2) international partnerships and “culturization”, (3) offshoring. (4) employers who are looking for problem solvers versus skills learned through traditional curriculum (“innovation vs. implementation”), (5) market direction, and faculty development.

Full Board Session III – What the Board Needs from ECS
Mr. Mearse led the board in discussion of ideas relating to support of the Board of Advocates by the School.  The Board agreed that the meeting structure and frequency (2 meetings per year) work well.  With the day’s discussion relating to faculty development and more exposure by the Board to the School of Engineering and Computer Science, the Board agreed that future Board meetings should all be held at Baylor University, rather than the tradition of holding the Spring meeting at Board members’ local sites.
Mr. Mearse also asked the group to consider what the Board could do in the areas of (1) faculty exposure and development, (2) student exposure and development and (3) any additional area.  Mr. Verret suggested that faculty might be invited into the workplace for experience.  Dr. Rita Patterson suggested the Board consider faculty performance components of (1) grant funding, (2) teaching loads, and (3) non-teaching service and how the Board could contribute to faculty success in these areas.  Mr. Mearse suggested matching Board members’ interests with faculty members’ research areas.
Mr. Harold Spangler introduced the topic of student interaction with the Board of Advocates.  Mr. Mearse suggested a forum of student interaction (and a similar, separate faculty forum) outside of ECS faculty and administration presence.  Dean Kelley reported that the accrediting teams meet with faculty in a similar forum.  He further stated that it would be a positive experience for an experienced faculty member to have an “extern” experience in a member company during the summer.  Finally, Dean Kelley affirmed the notion of a student-Board forum without other ECS faculty present.

Mr. Shawn Sedate reminded the Board of everyone’s full schedule.  He said it would be best “to pull for opportunities, not push.”  Mr. Mearse emphasized the process of visibility, which would work well with “universal topics most faculty can identify with.”  He suggested keeping a current list of ideas and topics that could be prioritized and regularly revisited for relevancy. 
Mr. Rick Maule and Dr. Patterson agreed that it would be good to “be proactive” and request topics, interests, and needs of faculty members.

Mr. Mearse views the Board as a link between Baylor University, the School of Engineering and Computer Science and the real world.  He asked for ideas for improving the Student Forum event that follows the Fall Board meeting.  Some topics suggested relate to (1) teamwork, (2) “why the best solution may not work,” and (3) the value of integrity.  Dr. Patterson pointed out that the university “world equals isolation, but the real world equals collaboration.” 

Mr. Mearse concluded by challenging the Board to begin a process of conversation between students, faculty, and the Board to learn about relevant topics in order to pursue further meaningful dialog.  He asked about more communication between the School and the Board.  Mr. Swisher and Dr. Patterson proposed that the areas of faculty research, key events, personnel changes, big news, and other reminders would be good communication topics.

Board Closed Session

The Board of Advocates met in closed session from 2:30-3:30 pm.

Closing Session

Mr. Mearse led the conclusion of the meeting by summarizing the day’s discussion.  He said there was a “strong consensus to establish task forces.”  He asked that, over the next few months, the task force leads work with Dean Kelley and Leigh Ann Marshall to begin to establish the task forces.  He admonished the group to bear in mind (1) not to unduly add to everyone’s workload and to work at the right pace, and (2) the Board does not want to do irrelevant things.

He continued that the structure of two meetings per year at Baylor will better add value to the faculty and student interaction.  With low prospective student and alumni attendance at the Spring Events, the event itself has lost value, although the Board is willing to assist in helping with ECS events outside of Waco.

Mr. Verret suggested that the Board meetings be structured so that task force reports can be presented to the Board.

Mr. Mearse further challenged the Board members to volunteer for a task force.  He said the Board is positive about the task force approach and looks forward to making progress.  Finally, he recognized the Board members who were rotating off of the Board of Advocates (Jeff Moody and Mike Yates) and those who will serve another 3-year term (Craig Nickell, Shawn Sedate, Harold Spangler, and Trent Voigt).  He asked whether the proposed Fall meeting date, October 14, 2005, would be a good one for the Board.  The consensus was that it will work.  Finally, he thanked the Board members for their contributions during the day.
Dean Kelley addressed the Board in his closing remarks.  He acknowledged the Board’s enthusiasm.  He assured the Board that the website and other communication would be improved.  Finally, he also thanked the Board members for their attendance and contribution.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 pm.
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